
From the Oval Office - President’s Report 
November 2015

I mportant member info. The nominating committee 
chaired by Larry  Konzen and his committee of 

Bob Moreau and Jim Salvatore nominated RICK 
WHITE, DON HORN and CRAIG SCHMAD  to 
serve as directors for 2 year terms - Congratulations 
to the nominees and the nominating committee.

F rom the Oval Office – Fellow Members our 
monthly ride for October was the 25th at Chuck 

and Rita Gallant Ranch in Descanso was a big hit 
.Saturday evening was a potluck attended by 20+ 
members and friends and Sundays ride we had 
26 riders and 47 members and guests for lunch. 
Chuck led the ride along with Ken Clark through 
the Sweetwater river bed to the  Dead Horse trail 
to the upper mesa and west overlooking El Capitan 
mountain and the to the bar stop at Michael 
Gardella’s Ranch and then  back to the Gallant 
Ranch which is a great facility ,a former active horse 
training facility for Snaffle Bit horses. - Chuck

N ovember Ride will be November 29th the 
Sunday after Thanksgiving which is a great way 

to end the Thanksgiving Weekend – The ride will 
be in Ramona at The Red Cloud Ranch hosted by 
Jennifer Betts (granddaughter of  Pappy Hazard one 
of the founders of Los Senderos.) You are welcome 
Saturday after 12pm, to spend the evening there 
will not be a dinner, you are on your own for 
dinner. This is a new ride for us near Mt. Woodson. 
DIRECTIONS – Hwy 67 east towards Ramona, 
LEFT on Archie Moore Rd. to Highland Left on 
Highland and look for Los Senderos signs - our Trail 
Boss will be Donnie Bright, This will be our last ride 
of the year so let’s have a great turnout.

I mportant member info. - Our Annual Meeting 
will be Tuesday December 15th at Sycuan Golf 

Course, the old Singing Hill Club, at 6:00pm. Come 
and enjoy the Happy Hour and an opportunity to 
vent and hear about the good things that happened 
in 2015. We will be voting on new members for the 
Board of Directors nominated by our nominating 
committee of Larry Konzen chairman, Bob Moreau 
and Jim Salvatore. Leaving the board will be 
Brett Lesser, John Benson and our past President 
Ted Van Arsdale. Reports will be given by the 
Treasurer, Members Only Ride Chairman, Annual 
Ride Chairman, Monthly Ride Chairman and Los 
Senderos Park Chairman .

I want to thank and congratulate the 2015 Board 
for a job well done, it’s been an honor to serve as 
President of Los Senderos de San Diego.
Remember we are only as strong as our members 
and we as members should be willing to serve in 
appointed positions, Board of Directors and officers 
for us to continue to be a leading Horseback Rid-
ing organization in San Diego County. So please 
next year indicate to your board members that you 
would be willing to serve in the year 2016 & 2017.
“Los Senderos was to be a group of friends, men 
of common goal, bound by a desire to freely enjoy 
the fellowship one can only experience riding side 
by side while quietly sharing time in the saddle 
together, whatever each founders reason for joining 
might have been, he was fully committed to Los 
Senderos and its goals.”

T here are no rides in December and January. Our 
Annual Dinner Dance is scheduled for January 

23rd 2016 and Members don’t forget our ANNUAL 
MEETING December 15th.

See you on the trail at Red Cloud Ranch November 
29th -- Tim                                     



2015 Monthly Ride Committee
Chairman: Chuck Gallant
Committee: Joe Cano, Don Bright, Bob Wining

Nov. 28th - Red Cloud Ranch
I think I'll go visit 

Ol' Sorrelly. See 

you in January

J.P. It's the last ride 

of the year you deserve 

some time off

"Tomorrow is the most important thing in life. 
Comes into us at midnight very clean. It's perfect 
when it arrives and it puts inself in our hands. It 

hopes we've learnt something from yesterday." - In-
scription on John Wayne's (1907-1979) headstone.


